
LONGVIEW SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Meeting Minutes 
March 29, 2017 

  
Attendees: Donna Gallup, Chet Musgrove, Deanna Lavoie, Carole MacLeod, Sarah Kujat, Krista 
Miller, Rob Kavanagh, Jeannine Tucker 
 
Call to order: 6:12pm 
 
Additions to Agenda: none 
 
Minutes: Deanna made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 18, 2017 meeting.  
Seconded by Donna.  Carried. 
 
Village Report: Carole MacLeod 

 New CAO and development officer, Dale Harrison. 

 Little New York Daze is planned for July 14, 15 & 16.  Pioneers, Pow Wows & Pipelines.  
Will have fireworks again.  Trying to line up dancers from Morley or Eden Valley. 

 July 16 – music in the park 

 Peace Officer would like to organize a bike safety presentation at school.  Chet to look at 
dates. 

 Kite Festival will happen again, likely second weekend in August 

 Longstock Music Festival will be 3rd weekend in August.  This year is 10th anniversary.  
Family friendly event. 

 Cool Little Towns has been very active, sponsored by Alberta Tourism.  Videographer is 
coming to do interviews and videos to further promote towns and businesses. 

 
Principal Report – filed as reported by Chet Musgrove 
 
Board Report – Jeannine Tucker 

 2 more portables, one to CIM and one to Turner Valley 

 Longview School has been moved to the top of the list for the Capital Plan.  Means we 
could get some modernization funding if needed. 

 School fees – if concerned about the government policy Jeannine recommends you ask 
your elected representatives or write the minister to ask for details. 

 Trustees – have put together a policy position to harmonize all school zones to become 
playground zones.   

 Evergreening is going on in FSD, does not apply to Longview School this year 

 Back up for FSD technology will go to Shaw and Cevera so they are in two places, as they 
lost some information in the flood. 

 Dr. Morris Gibson received a National Inclusion award. 

 Oilfields Human Library – very successful.  Chapter 3 happens this Friday 



 Screenagers – documentary film being offered for viewing April 3rd at Okotoks Junior 
High at 7pm and April 4th at Senator Riley at 7pm. 

 There will be an election for trustees in October.  Jeannine is encouraging everyone to 
find someone who may be interested in running. 

 Young Authors Conference is April 8th in High River at Highwood High 

 Survey for feedback for School Council Effectiveness from COSC mentioned 
 
New Business 

1. School painting project/murals – Deanna presented an idea to paint murals on the 
outside of the school.  Jeannine to check and see if it is possible.  Dave Marshall, Village 
of Longview Economic Development Committee has been in conversation with Deanna 
about the possibilities.  Deanna considering different ideas for artists who could 
participate.  Also need to consider possible grants.  Community & Culture or 150 Canada 
Celebrations. 

2. Education Boards school council representative 
 
Old Business 
N/A 
 
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 
 
 

EAGLES FUNDRAISING SOCIETY  
Meeting Minutes 
March 29, 2017 

 
Attendees: Donna Gallup, Chet Musgrove, Deanna Lavoie, Sarah Kujat, Krista Miller, Rob 
Kavanagh 
 
Call to order: 7:51pm 
 
Additions to Agenda:  

1. Western Financial funds 
2. Grade 6 graduation 
3. Duck Derby 

 
Minutes: Deanna made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 18, 2017 meeting.  
Seconded by Krista.  Carried. 
 
New Business 

1. Western Financial – Peggy from Western Financial approached Chet, and let him know 
that we can apply for funds, possibly for a new slide, gardens or adding another tire 
swing.  Need to send a proposal.  Chet will follow up. 



2. Grade 6 Grad – We usually allocate $100 per child for a graduation celebration.  Krista 
made a motion to budget $700 for grade 6 graduation.  Seconded by Donna.  Carried. 

3. Duck Derby – Doug Robertson with the Lions Club in Black Diamond has asked if we 
want to participate in a fundraiser.  They need help selling tickets by parents.  2500 
tickets are available, for sale at $5 each.  We would get a portion of the sold tickets, 
could raise up to $1700.  Consensus was that it was a good idea, we will participate. 

 
Old Business 

1. The dance was successful, everyone had fun.  Made approx. $350.00. 
2. Sound System – Chet will be purchasing a new sound system for the school 

 
Treasurers Report – as reported by Donna Gallup 
*There was $109.64 being reimbursed back into the casino account from the general account 
for 2 invoices that were incorrectly paid from casino funds. 
 
Requisitions – N/A 
 
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm. 
 


